@ 9260 E Stockton Blvd.
On e I Elk Grove, California 95624

Communications

June 29, 2011

Oregon Public Utility Commission
Attention: Filing Center

P.O. Box 2148

550 Capitol Street N.E., Suite 215
Salem, OR 97301-2551

Fax (503) 373-7752

RE: UM 1431 Compliance Letter — Order No. 10-067
Dear Commission:

In compliance with Appendix A, Condition No. 22 of the above referenced order, Frontier
Communications Northwest Inc. (“Frontier”) is providing a multi-year strategic plan
identifying the expected remaining life and replacement plan for each host and remote
switch within its Oregon franchise area.

This filing also includes an annual report of Frontier's anticipated 2011 capital
expenditures and a comparison to its system wide capital expenditures.

The enclosed information is considered confidential and should be treated as such.
Pursuant to Order 09-197, the "Confidential® document is being sent via US Mail in a
sealed envelope with the proper labeling.

If you have any questions, please contact Renee Willer at (503) 629-2459 or
Renee.Willer@ftr.com or me.

Sincerely,

i [y (o
oseph D. Chicoine
Manager, Compliance and Reporting .
916-686-3588

joe.chicoine@ftr.com
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